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July 8, 2008

To: Wichita State University officials

From: Doug Anstaett, executive director, Kansas Press Association

Re: Les Anderson

I write today to enthusiastically offer my support to Wichita State University’s Les Anderson in his quest to be named a full professor.

It has been my distinct honor to work with Les in a variety of settings throughout the past 25 years.

We have both been publishers of newspapers in south-central Kansas. While he served as publisher of the Ark Valley News in Valley Center, I ran the daily newspaper in Newton, just a few miles to the north. We have both been presidents of the Kansas Press Association.

We have served together on the Kansas Newspaper Foundation Board of Directors in an effort to create an endowment to fund educational endeavors.

And I have been the benefactor of Les Anderson’s expertise as a classroom teacher, having hired a number of his talented graduates to work for me over the years. Chris Strunk, one of those graduates, was a managing editor for me in Newton; he now owns Les’ pride and joy, the Ark Valley News.

I long admired his ability to juggle the huge responsibilities of producing a weekly newspaper at the same time he was working his way up in seniority and responsibility at WSU. He did an amazing job of giving students first-hand knowledge of the newspaper industry so they would be prepared when they graduated from the university.

He has participated in a number of research projects to gather information on subjects near and dear to the newspaper industry. I was particularly impressed with his treatise on editorial writing. He also did significant research on public notices.

Les is a tremendous ambassador for WSU as well. His product, the students who are fortunate enough to learn from a master publisher, are well-prepared when they leave the university. His newspaper experience gives him instant credibility when he speaks about issues affecting the media.

He has earned the respect of his peers in the newspaper industry in Kansas, and it is my hope that you rule favorably on his application for full professorship.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
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Doug Anstaett

